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Queensland Plan Ambassadors Council meeting communiqué 

2 June 2025 
 

The Queensland Plan Ambassadors Council (Council) held its first meeting of 2025 in Brisbane on 2 June 

2025. The Council welcomed Ambassadors and guests who had travelled from across Queensland and 

those participating virtually. The focus of this meeting was the Queensland Plan’s foundation areas of 

Regions, Community and People.   

The Queensland Plan foundation area – Regions 

The Director, Regional Policy Coordination, Regional and Rural Development, Department of Natural 

Resources and Mines, Manufacturing and Regional and Rural Development provided Ambassadors with 

an overview of the Regional Collaborative Governance Model including the aim of the Model and its key 

outcomes and achievements. 

The Queensland Plan foundation area – Community, People  

The Office of Social Impact within Queensland Treasury provided the Ambassadors with an overview of 

the Office and its functions. The presentation provided details of current work being undertaken by the 

Office of Social Impact on place-based approaches to social impact investment.  

Terms of Reference/Workplan 

The Council was updated on the ongoing review of the Queensland Plan. The Ambassadors expressed 

interest in the outcomes of the review, including a progress update on the Queensland Plan.  

The Council noted that any proposed changes to the terms of reference and/or a forward workplan will 

be informed by the outcome of the review.   

Next meeting 
The Council plans to hold its next meeting in September 2025.  


